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Steve’s Snippets
Well, it’s here at last !!

The last regular edition of Steve’s Snippets for this Rotary Year……

I must say I wondered (sometimes hoped) when this time would come. Well it has and after the changeover edition of the bulletin you will have the privilege of reading “Keith’s Komments” or whatever Keith decides to call his weekly communication with “you lot”. 

At the beginning of the year I wondered if I would ever be able to find enough things to write about, discuss with you, or issues to put forward my views on.

Well, things seem to have developed OK because once we got going there were always issues  challenges to work through, projects to undertake or stuff ups to fix, including my legendary “foot in mouth disease”

Tonight, our last regular meeting promises to be special because we get to thank our sponsors, our volunteers and of course our members for the wonderful cooperative effort that ensured the success of our inaugural bike ride, on Sunday, May 4th.

I’m sure Jenny Phelps from The Children’s Medical Research Institute, the recipient of the funds received, will also be a very happy woman too…..

Perhaps some of you might be wondering why we’re making such as fuss over this one event.

Firstly, we made good money on our first attempt and we know we can do a lot better in future.

Secondly, we had 450 riders first up which is an excellent result for this type of event, and, properly promoted, we believe we can continue to grow into the thousands.

Thirdly, it’s an excellent way for Rotary and our club in particular, to connect with and involve our local and wider community, and, finally, its an event that very effectively utilises the varied and many talents and contacts of our members, and requires true fellowship and cooperation to succeed……..And, it’s a unique event in Sydney.

Also tonight, those members who ordered the excellent jackets from Peter Cipolla will be able to pick them up. They’re an absolute bargain at $67.50.

While on reminders please make sure you complete the commitment sheet for the changeover FRIDAY WEEK, and remember there IS NO MEETING ON WEDNESDAY next week.

And, for those absent last week the fun run on June 29th has been cancelled, due to resourcing and time difficulties within the club

In closing, I would like to make special mention of three people who work with me every week in the production of the bulletin.

Firstly, Bulletin Editor Vicki Wybrow who under difficult personal circumstances has performed superbly, always ensuring the bulletin is prepared properly, has the right content including birthdays, future speakers, reports on the previous meeting and of course a few funnies.  Thanks Vicki, and good luck for the coming year in the same role.

Secondly, Kevin Freund, for preparing the bulletin for a number of months while Vicki was ill, as well as being Secretary, as well as being an integral part of the bike ride organisation. Kevin can always be relied on (perhaps too much sometimes) to help out.  Thank you Kev, and good luck also on another year as Secretary.

Lastly, and by no means least, Past President Raymond McCluskie, who arguably prepares the best Rotary website in AUSTRALIA.  It’s fantastic, easy to navigate, informative, ALWAYS up to date and always on time. Believe me fellows, Raymond makes us look great in Cyberspace.

Thanks everyone, it’s been a privilege, and an honour, to serve you as President.

Steve
Tonight’s Guests
Bike Ride Challenge Sponsors
CMRI Representative

Introduction & Thanks: 

President Stephen Taylor
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Peter Douglas,Treasurer, 

reports

Attendance for Wed. 11th June
Present 44 Rotarians

Apologies 14   Leave of Absence 2
Income - Raffle $314.00

Raffle Winners:  
First (case of wine) Ray Wilson (who donated his prize back to the Changeover Evening)   
Second (bottle of wine) John Taylor  
Third (dinner this week) Peter Douglas 



Deric Collocott talked about selling paint to China.  Deric came originally from South Africa, and now lives permanently in Australia, in fact is a neighbour of the members who reside at Cabarita, or Breakfast Point.  Good friend, Euan Watson, was happy to tell us that Deric will join us in Keith’s year as our newest member at Strathfield.  A keen tennis player, Deric should fit in well, Grahame True was probably thinking.

Barloworld Coatings, the company for which Deric works, employs roughly one thousand people in Australia, and markets the brands Taubmans, Bristol and White Knight paints.


Full of interesting facts, our speaker said that China supports 22% of the world’s population.  It will, of course, host the Olympic Games in 2008, in Beijing.


Barloworld supports 20 paint stores in China, along the east coast, but cannot trade directly due to government restrictions.  Instead it deals through agencies.  All of the paint sold is water-based, and the company has a contract, among others, for supplying the paint for road-marking in China.


As our last speaker for the 2002/3 year, Deric’s talk was brief, to-the-point and full of facts.  Despite that, it aroused several questions from members, who expressed the opinion that they enjoyed it very much.

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Niall King was very proud to share with us the happy news that his 30-year-old son, Trent had just announced his engagement to Stacey, and that the couple will soon move into Concord.
Keith Byrn is obviously well-loved by his 7-year-old grandson, William, who has asked grandpop to accompany him to the Sydney State of Origin game coming up.
Question of the Week
How many men does it take to put a toilet lid down?
Answer:  “Not known”. ‘Cause it’s never been done.
Food for Thought

A bus station is where a bus stops.  A train station is where a train stops.  On my desk I have a work station.


Q: Didn't you just say a military general who comes to power by forcibly overthrowing the legitimate government of a nation is an illegitimate leader?
A: Only Saddam Hussein. Pervez Musharraf is our friend, because he helped us invade Afghanistan.
Q: Why did we invade Afghanistan?
A: Because of what they did to us on September 11th.  

Q: What did Afghanistan do to us on September 11th?  

A: Well, on September 11th, nineteen men - fifteen of them Saudi Arabians hijacked four airplanes and flew three of them into buildings, killing over 3,000 Americans.
Q: So how did Afghanistan figure into all that?
A: Afghanistan was where those bad men trained, under the oppressive rule of the Taliban.
Q: Aren't the Taliban those bad radical Islamics who chopped off people's heads and hands? 
A: Yes, that's exactly who they were. Not only did they chop off people's heads and hands, but they oppressed women, too.
Q: Didn't the Bush administration give the Taliban 43 million dollars back in May of 2001?
A: Yes, but that money was a reward because they did such a good job fighting drugs.
Q: Fighting drugs?  

A: Yes, the Taliban were very helpful in stopping people from growing opium poppies.
Q: How did they do such a good job?
A: Simple. If people were caught growing opium poppies, the Taliban would have their hands and heads cut off.
Q: So, when the Taliban cut off people's heads and hands for growing flowers, that was OK, but not if they cut people's heads and hands off for other reasons?
A: Yes. It's OK with us if radical Islamic fundamentalists cut off people's hands for growing flowers, but it's cruel if they cut off people's hands for stealing bread.
Q: Don't they also cut off people's hands and heads in Saudi Arabia?
A: That's different. Afghanistan was ruled by a tyrannical patriarchy that oppressed women and forced them to wear burqas whenever they were in public, with death by stoning as the penalty for women who did not comply.   

Q: Don't Saudi women have to wear burqas in public, too?  

A: No, Saudi women merely wear a traditional Islamic body covering.
Q: What's the difference?   

A: The traditional Islamic covering worn by Saudi women is a modest yet fashionable garment that covers all of a woman's body except for her eyes and fingers. The burqa, on the other hand, is an evil tool of patriarchal oppression that covers all of a woman's body except for her eyes and fingers.
Q: It sounds like the same thing with a different name.  

A: Now, don't go comparing Afghanistan and Saudi Arabia. The Saudis are our friends.
Q: But I thought you said 15 of the 19 hijackers on September 11th were from Saudi Arabia.  

A: Yes, but they trained in Afghanistan.
Q: Who trained them?  

A: A very bad man named Osama bin Laden.
Q: Was he from Afghanistan?   

A: Uh, no, he was from Saudi Arabia too. But he was a bad man, a very bad man.
Q: I seem to recall he was our friend once.
A: Only when we helped him and the mujahadeen repel the Soviet invasion of Afghanistan back in the 1980s.
Q: Who are the Soviets? Was that the Evil Communist Empire Ronald Reagan
talked about?  

A: There are no more Soviets. The Soviet Union broke up in 1990 or thereabouts, and now they have elections and capitalism like us. We call them Russians now.
Q: So the Soviets - I mean, the Russians - are now our friends? 
A: Well, not really. You see, they were our friends for many years after they stopped being Soviets, but then they decided not to support our invasion of Iraq, so we're mad at them now.  We're also mad at the French and the Germans because they didn't help us invade Iraq either.
Q: So the French and Germans are evil, too?
A: Not exactly evil, but just bad enough that we had to rename French fries and French toast to Freedom Fries and Freedom Toast. 

Q: Do we always rename foods whenever another country doesn't do what we want them to do? 

A: No, we just do that to our friends. Our enemies, we invade. 
Q: But wasn't Iraq one of our friends back in the 1980s? 
A: Well, yeah. For a while. 

Q: Was Saddam Hussein ruler of Iraq back then? 
A: Yes, but at the time he was fighting against Iran, which made him our friend, temporarily.
Q: Why did that make him our friend?
A: Because at that time, Iran was our enemy.
Q: Isn't that when he gassed the Kurds?
A: Yeah, but since he was fighting against Iran at the time, we looked the other way, to show him we were his friend.
Q: So anyone who fights against one of our enemies automatically becomes our friend?
A: Most of the time, yes. 
Q: And anyone who fights against one of our friends is automatically an enemy?
A: Sometimes that's true, too. However, if American corporations can profit by selling weapons to both sides at the same time, all the better. 

Q: Why?  

A: Because war is good for the economy, which means war is good for America, which means anyone who opposes war is a godless Communist. Now close your eyes and go to sleep. Good night.
Q: Good night. 

Next Meeting

Last of the Year!

Changeover Evening
Friday 27th June

Strathfield Golf Club

6.30 pm 

(No Meeting on Wed. 25th)

First Meeting of Keith’s Presidency Wed. 2nd July – Club Assembly.
Happy Birthday Bill Carney (22nd), John Taylor (26th) Denise Taylor (26th) Peter Douglas (30th) Dee Douglas (30). Happy Anniversary Eric & Pauline Khu (2nd July)
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